NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Frankfort Electric and Water Plant Board will hold a Special Board Meeting to conduct a Public Hearing on
Tuesday, April 2, 2024 at 5 p.m. at the Frankfort Plant Board Administration Building located at 151 Flynn Ave,,
Frankfort, Kentucky, 40601 to solicit oral or written comments regarding: (1) Increasing rate for Retrans Surcharge,
(2) Increasing rate for Cable Network Pass-Through Fee, (3) Increasing rate for Bulk cable | and Bulk cable I, (4)
Establishing Retention Tier lineup and Pass-Through Fee, (5) Updating Sections V, X, and XIll of the Tariff..

The meeting will be broadcast live via Frankfort Plant Board Cable 10 and Facebook Live: Frankfort Plant
Board — Community Room
https://www.facebook.com/fewpb/

Public comments  will be accepted for the public hearing by  emailing comments
to cjennings@fewpb.com orclindsey@fewpb.com by Monday, April 1, 2024. Those wishing to speak at the meeting
must notify cjennings@fewpb.com or clindsey@fewpb.com by Monday, April 1, 2024, so that FPB staff may email
you a link to the meeting.

The current and proposed rates are:

Cable TV Retail Rates Existing Monthly Rate Proposed Monthly Rate

Limited Tier $40.04 $42.68

-Customer Charge $12.79 No Change

-Cable Network Pass-through Fee $0.00 No Change
-Retrans Surcharge $27.25 $29.89
Retention Tier N/A $56.88
-Customer Charge N/A $12.79
-Cable Network Pass-through Fee N/A $14.20
-Retrans Surcharge N/A $29.89
Classic Tier $103.85 $110.53

-Customer Charge $12.79 No Change
-Cable Network Pass-through Fee $63.81 $67.85
-Retrans Surcharge $27.25 $29.89

Preferred $10.50 No Change

HD Plus $7.00 No Change

Sports Plus $7.00 No Change

HBO $15.00 No Change

Cinemax $15.00 No Change

Show/TMC $15.00 No Change

Starz/ENC $9.00 No Change

Digital Gateway Fee $2.40 No Change

Bulk Cable TV Existing Monthly Rate Proposed Monthly Rate

Bulk | $16.20 $17.24
Bulk Il $28.14 $29.95

Add the following language to Sections V, X, and Xl of the FPB Tariff:
From time to time, FPB may retire technology and upon 60 day written notification to the customer, inform
them of altermate service options.

The new rates and tariff changes are proposed to be effective June 1, 2024.



